June 26,2024

The Elk Township Supervisors regular scheduled meeting was called to order by Chairman Kelly VanCise
with the Pledge of Allegiance at 6:30 pm. Present were Supervisors Matt Wallin, Kelly VanCise, Temporary
Road Foreman Nathan Hilyer (left at 7:48pm) and Secretary Sherry Moore.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None
ROAD NEWS:

The road crew is getting ready for oiling. Glade Twp. is going to come up and show Nate how to get the
spreader on and how to measure the roads for the oil.

The supervisors would like Nate to get quotes on putting a new rear end in truck 1 and quotes on changing
truck 1 over to an automatic.

There has been no luck in finding a used dorm fridge for the garage. Supervisor Matt Wallin made a
motion to purchase a new dorm fridge with a limit of $200.00 Supervisor Kelly VanCise seconds the motion.
Motion carried with two votes.

Nate couldn’t get ahold of anyone about the millings so he just graded up the section and got it ready to be
oiled.

Supervisor Matt Wallin talked to Denny Arp about the septic problem. Denny will stop by to look at the
situation. The problem might be in the pipe that leads to the tank.

The supervisors would like Nate to broom off the old bridge on Reynolds Run Rd. After its cleaned off then
we'will check to see if the fire department can hose it off.

The supervisors would like the secretary to contact PSATS Legal department to see what can be done about

a resident’s driveway causing problems with the road when it rains.
The supervisors would like the secretary to contact Suit-Kote to find out the difference between F11 & E2.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: none

BUSINESS MEETING:
The minutes & treasurer’s report from the regular scheduled Elk Township Supervisors meeting on June

12, 2024 were read. Supervisor Matt Wallin made a motion to accept the minutes & treasurer’s report from
the June 12, 2024 regular scheduled meeting Supervisor Kelly VanCise seconded the motion. Motion carried
with two votes.

There was some discussion on changing the internet to West PA. The supervisors would like the secretary
to find out what the IT guy thinks about switching.

The zoning and cabin affidavit was read and approved for Watson.

Supervisor Kelly VanCise made a motion to pay the bills in the amount $11,557.71 from the General
Fund and $8,828.77 from Liquid Fuels Supervisor Matt Wallin seconded the motion. Motion carried with
two votes.

Supervisor Matt Wallin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:03 pm Supervisor Kelly VanCise
seconded the motion. Motion carried with two votes.

The next regular scheduled meeting will be held on July 10, 2024 at 6:30 pm.

Signed and Sealed by Secretary Sherry M. Moore




